Minutes of the Selectmen’s Work Session
March 28, 2023

Members Present: Lynn Sweet, Chairman, Chris Garcia

The Work Session began at 9:30AM. The Selectmen considered and approved the minutes from the
March 21 Selectmen’s Meeting. A check for the ambulance payment was approved. The Selectmen
signed notices of pay rates for Town employees. Miscellaneous correspondence was read and briefly
discussed.

The Selectmen requested several to be extended invitations to attend future meetings.

A quick update was given on the backhoe. Town representatives will be travelling to its location for an
inspection of the backhoe before approval of its purchase.

A property with an ongoing situation was discussed. The mortgage company has been in contact with
the Town. The mortgage company states that the property is currently going through foreclosure
procedures. The Selectmen will be contacting the Town’s Attorney as it is a safety issue and is
imperative to condemn the property and remove the ruins.

With no further business, a motion was made, seconded and voted on to adjourn. The meeting
adjourned at 10:25am.



